Ramsden Crays Parish Council
Autumn Newsletter 2023

Parish Council Contacts- Councillors:
David McPherson-Davis (Chairman) Tel: 01268 525762

Michael Kirby (Vice Chairman) Tel: 07885431166
Geoffrey Jenkins Tel: 07443459067
Carol Finn Tel: 01268 520999

Parish Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer:
Emma Beadle 07970488949




Parish Council Information

Fly Tipping
Please report to Basildon Council Enforcement Department
on 01268 533333

Next Parish Council Meeting:
Next Parish Council Meetings will be held at Ramsden

Bellhouse Village Hall on 14™ November. Any change to
that will be put on the notice boards or on the website
https://www.ramsdencrayspc.org.uk

Remembrance Day Service

The Remembrance Day service will be held on Sunday 12
November. We will be leaving the Shepherd and Dog at
approximately 10.40am to walk to the war memorial where
a service will be held. This is followed by our usual
refreshments in the Marquee at the Shepherd and Dog until
12.30. All are welcome.

Planning

All planning information and applications can be accessed
on Basildon Council’s website
https://www.basildon.gov.uk

Dog Poo Bins

We have installed extra dog poo bins but are still receiving
complaints of irresponsible owners failing to pick up after
their dogs. Please use the bins provided.



Overgrown Hedges

It has been brought to our attention that it is difficult in
some areas to walk on the pavement due to overgrown
hedges. This is particularly difficult for wheelchair users
and parents with prams or pushchairs. Please cut back any
hedges that are encroaching on the pavement.

Vacancies

We have vacancies on the Parish Council. Anyone
interested in a position on the Parish Council or any
information regarding this please contact our Clerk Emma.



The Parish Council regularly reviews future projects, if
you have any suggestions, please contact the Parish

Clerk.



